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	Date: 
	3/13/12
	Start

Time:10:30
	
	End Time:
	12:35 p.m.
	Location:
	MH 405


Attendees: Michael O’Neill, chair, Larry Brewster, Rich Callahan, Kathleen Fletcher, Phil Hanson, Monika Hudson, Richard Johnson, Tim Loney, Gleb Nikitenko, Maury Penner, Tony Ribera, Jo-Ellen Radetich, staff.  Short visits by associate deans Dayle Smith and Catherine Horiuchi.
Excused:  Stan Buller, Kim Connor, Richard Waters

The minutes of the February 14, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as mailed.

Dayle described the March 17 Career Development Day and invited PNA members to attend.
Larry and Monika gave short presentations about their research.
Michael summarized some leadership changes. Richard J. has resigned his position as director of the PA programs to focus on his teaching and research.  Michael will take his place, in addition to continuing as department chair, until September 2013. Tim has been reassigned fulltime to the PNA department; half of his time will be devoted to his new position as associate director of online learning.  In a March 1 meeting, Dean Webber told Michael that he would have a third to a half of Gleb’s time for PA work, including adjunct faculty work.  Michael will meet with the dean on March 20 to get final clarification of this decision.
The MPA faculty search has started.  Michael will chair the search committee.  Larry, Monika, and Rich C. have agreed to serve.  The fifth member will hopefully be a faculty member from Nursing;  Michael has been working with Nursing associate dean Pat Lynch on this matter.  Maury will serve in a special capacity at the finalist stage.  To date, 9 people have applied.  The search should be completed by the middle of May.
Michael reported that he met with Carl Gayden to discuss various matters.  Carl and Erin Grogan will meet with the PNA department at the April or May meeting to discuss their work and answer questions.
Michael summarized a problem situation in the MPA program.   San Francisco cohorts 5 and 6 had a number of concerns that they expressed to Richard J., Gleb, and Melissa Lincoln in a meeting on February 11 and in subsequent email messages.  Following the program leadership transition, Michael sent a detailed letter, which had been reviewed by Catherine, Gleb, and Melissa, to the 43 students in the two cohorts; this letter has already been sent to some PNA members and now will be sent to all.  Michael said that neither he nor Melissa has received any responses from students in the two groups.
Rich C. and Richard J. reported on the ASPA conference.  USF had a strong and positive presence at the conference.

Tim reported on the on-line MPA project.  A meeting regarding the on-line MPA project is held every week to discuss how this learning platform will take shape.

The MPA 650 cumulative assessment was presented by Gleb, focusing on eight themes.  Students are doing better in terms of their writing skills, 65.7% of the comments were positive regarding leadership, less than 5% were issues of cultural competence.

The first MPA Advisory Board meeting (February 15) was a welcoming and productive “get acquainted” meeting.  Six of the 12 members attended, as did Richard J., Rich C., Larry, Kathleen, Gleb, and Michael.
The BSM (Bachelor of Science in Management) proposal was discussed.  Several members commented positively.  The proposal is seen as a way to continue and strengthen the legacy-CPS undergraduate programs and also an opportunity to re-design the BPA.  Michael said he would ask PNA members to volunteer  to serve on one of two task forces: (1) the BSM proposal, (2) the MPA capstone issue.  

Catherine joined the meeting at noon to discuss final preparations for March 21-23 NASSPA accreditation team visit.  Catherine emphasized the importance of reading the self-study prior to the visit.
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